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District Assembly Meeting

Tuesday, September 2, 2008

Minutes

Members Present:

Robert Alexander, Judith Ashton, Damon Bell, Tom Bryant, Patrick Buckley, Kathy Crow, Deb Daniels, Kevin Fleming, Laura Gomez, Laura Gowen, Gloria Harrison, Rick Hogrefe, Jim Holbrook, JoAnn Jones, Kevin Kammer, Candace Leonard, Benjamin Mudgett, Brittnee Quintanar, Odette Salvaggio, Cory Schwartz, John Stanskas, Noelia Vela, Charlotte Williams, Nick Zoumbos

Members Absent:  

Marco Cota, Michelle Crocfer, Laura Cross, Karen Deck, Ed Gomez, Gil Maez, Marie Mestas, Seth Pro, James Smith, June Yamamoto
Guests Present:  

Renee Brunelle, Matthew Isaac, Glen Kuck, David Salazar, Bob Temple

Call to Order

R. Hogrefe called the meeting of the District Assembly to order at 3:05 p.m. in the Corporate Training Room at San Bernardino Community College District.  

Minutes – May 6, 2008

K. Fleming moved, K. Crow seconded, and the May 6, 2008 minutes were approved.

Introductions of Members
Self-introductions were made.
District Assembly Purpose and Goals

R. Hogrefe referred to Article 2: PURPOSE in the constitution.  He also stated that this body serves as the collegial consultation avenue to the chancellor, and that this meeting is an opportunity to hear what is going on district-wide.
District Committee Reports

· Economic Development – A written report was submitted.  Tracking of students and marketing the colleges was discussed.

· Technology – A written report was submitted.  

· Facilities – A written report was submitted.  J. Stanskas asked whether savings from bids could be used to make current buildings “green”.  D. Salazar discussed the possibility of retrofitting some of the buildings and added that the district will be drafting policy documents regarding “green” issues.

· Safety – D. Salazar reported that the Safety Committee has been putting together plans for injury/illness prevention and also disaster preparedness.  Basic training has been implemented and hopefully plans will be in place within the next 2-3 months.  J. Holbrook suggested an evaluation tool be used to measure the effectiveness and reliability of the training.  N. Vela concurred and added that if there was a serious concern, we should know that now.  J. Holbrook stated that Keenan did not provide adequate training for the IPP and incorrect information was noted in the blood borne pathogen training.  It was suggested that faculty/staff should have the opportunity to evaluate all training provided by outside consultants.  G. Kuck noted that the district will soon have the capability to notify students through texting should there be an emergency and that marketing materials will be distributed.  R. Hogrefe stated that training seems to fall under the purview of Human Resources.  He questioned what the training responsibility was at the district level and also at the college level.  R. Brunelle said she would look at the training sessions that are mandatory at the district level.  B. Temple said he would be willing to work with the Human Resources Office on a process to evaluate training.  J. Holbrook stated we are interested in compliance.  N. Vela suggested that criteria might be established based on what the training is expected to accomplish.  
· Budget – A written report was submitted.  N. Vela stated there is a possibility that there may be a long-term correction to how budgets are done in California.  She added that it is better for us to wait for that small opportunity that there will be long-term corrections.  Having a “healthy” ending balance is very important because it allows us to meet our obligations, especially when there is a delay in getting a state budget.  She is hopeful that this very long delay will have a positive outcome.
Old Business
· Outstanding AR/BP Report - A written report on outstanding AR/BP was submitted by D. Hoffmann.  Most of these are outstanding because of the changes in Title V which were passed last year.
New Business

· Reassigned Time to District Assembly Officers – Article 9 of the constitution addresses the release time issue for District Assembly officers.  B. Temple stated that the 50% law does not recognize any of this release time.  Release time for the President is 40% or two days a week for the academic year.  O. Salvaggio thought it important to look at how much time the last few officers have spent doing District Assembly work.  J. Holbrook felt that .4 is a significant amount of release time for the president.  O. Salvaggio, J. Holbrook, J. Ashton, and J. Stanskas will research how much release time was used each year and what the release time was used for during the last few years and report their findings at the October meeting.  N. Vela stated that if there is a recommendation, we implement it with as much information as possible.  Her questions were:  Is this the best use of release time?   What can one expect for the allotted release time?  Can the colleges use the release time for other things on the campus?  Any changes made to Article 9 – Reassigned Time – will not become effective until September, 2009.
· Accreditation Site Visit – N. Vela noted the district does not get accredited—it’s the campuses—but there are expectations of the district as it relates to the support of the colleges so that they can reach accreditation.  The teams may or may not want to visit a District Assembly meeting.  SLOs, linkage between planning and resource allocation and program review are on the top of the priority list for the Accreditation Commission.  Members of this body represent colleagues at the two colleges whereby recommendations are made to the chancellor.
Public Comment

None.
Future Agenda Items/Announcements

· Reassigned Time to District Assembly Officers
· Classified Hiring Policy
· Compressed Academic Calendar

Chancellor’s Remarks
N. Vela reported the district will be addressing the HR issues and will look into the training also.  After the study session where the colleges presented the information on their self-studies, there was a concern expressed that perhaps the board was not aware of some of the concerns, specifically the classified hiring process.  The Academic Senate presidents, the college presidents and the chancellor will meet as quickly as possible to discuss what has occurred to cause these complaints.  As other areas of concern surface, she asked that they be emailed directly to her so she can follow up with the appropriate staff and put the item on the next agenda.  Regarding the building of the DA agenda, the practice has been done with a conference call and N. Vela is looking for time efficiency.  O. Salvaggio noted the agenda building went from a “face-to-face“ meeting to the conference call.  She would not like to see it reduced to less than the conference call.  In the future, if members have items they wish to discuss, they need to get them to R. Hogrefe.  Regarding the chancellor’s monthly newsletter, J. Holbrook stated the letter let everyone know what was going on at all levels.  It was a chance to get the information through the chancellor’s “eyes”.  
Adjournment

R. Hogrefe adjourned the meeting at 4:30 p.m.
Jacqueline F. Buus, Recorder

